(0) 225.342.4044 (F) 225.342.0963 www.dcfs.la.gov

John Bel Edwards, Governor Marketa Garner Walters, Secretary

August 10, 2017

The Honorable Frank A. Hoffmann, Chairman House Committee on Health and Welfare P. O. Box 94062, Capitol Station Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Representative Hoffmann:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled "Safe Haven Relinquishment" that was promulgated and published on page 1189 of the June 2017 Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you on, or about, June 9, 2017.

The proposed rule will promulgate the official Safe Haven symbol for use in identifying designated emergency care facilities to the public and that DCFS will transmit the symbol electronically to any designated emergency care facility upon their request. Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and DCFS will provide toll-free lines for the public to inquire about Safe Haven Relinquishment. Parents who have relinquished a child may contact DCFS to inquire about their parental rights or provide medical information. The amendment also updates department titles.

DCFS held a public hearing on July 25, 2017 and no comments were received on the proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of State Register for publication in the October issue of the *Louisiana Register*. This Rule is effective October 1, 2017.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to you concerning this matter.

Sing@rely,

Rhenda Hodnett, Ph.D., LCSW

Assistant Secretary for Child Welfare





(0) 225.342.4044 (F) 225.342.0963 www.dcfs.la.gov

John Bel Edwards, Governor Marketa Garner Walters, Secretary

August 10, 2017

The Honorable Charles E. Kleckley Speaker of the House Louisiana House of Representatives P. O. Box 94062, Capitol Station Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Representative Kleckley:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled "Safe Haven Relinquishment" that was promulgated and published on page 1189 of the June 2017 Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you on, or about, June 9, 2017.

The proposed rule will promulgate the official Safe Haven symbol for use in identifying designated emergency care facilities to the public and that DCFS will transmit the symbol electronically to any designated emergency care facility upon their request. Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and DCFS will provide toll-free lines for the public to inquire about Safe Haven Relinquishment. Parents who have relinquished a child may contact DCFS to inquire about their parental rights or provide medical information. The amendment also updates department titles.

DCFS held a public hearing on July 25, 2017 and no comments were received on the proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of State Register for publication in the October issue of the *Louisiana Register*. This Rule is effective October 1, 2017.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to you concerning this matter.

Singerely,

Rhenda Hodnett, Ph.D., LCSW

Assistant Secretary for Child Welfare



(0) 225.342.4044 (F) 225.342.0963 www.dcfs.la.gov

John Bei Edwards, Governor Marketa Garner Walters, Secretary

August 10, 2017

The Honorable Fred H. Mills, Jr., Chairman Louisiana Senate Committee on Health and Welfare P. O. Box 94183, Capitol Station Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Senator Mills:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled "Safe Haven Relinquishment" that was promulgated and published on page 1189 of the June 2017 Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you on, or about, June 9, 2017.

The proposed rule will promulgate the official Safe Haven symbol for use in identifying designated emergency care facilities to the public and that DCFS will transmit the symbol electronically to any designated emergency care facility upon their request. Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and DCFS will provide toll-free lines for the public to inquire about Safe Haven Relinquishment. Parents who have relinquished a child may contact DCFS to inquire about their parental rights or provide medical information. The amendment also updates department titles.

DCFS held a public hearing on July 25, 2017 and no comments were received on the proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of State Register for publication in the October issue of the *Louisiana Register*. This Rule is effective October 1, 2017.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to you concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Rhenda Hodnett, Ph.D., LCSW

Assistant Secretary for Child Welfare

Spanett





(0) 225.342.4044 (F) 225.342.0963 www.dcfs.la.gov

John Bel Edwards, Governor Marketa Garner Walters. Secretary

August 10, 2017

The Honorable John Alario President of the Senate Louisiana State Senate P. O. Box 94183, Capitol Station Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Senator Alario:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled "Safe Haven Relinquishment" that was promulgated and published on page 1189 of the June 2017 Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you on, or about, June 9, 2017.

The proposed rule will promulgate the official Safe Haven symbol for use in identifying designated emergency care facilities to the public and that DCFS will transmit the symbol electronically to any designated emergency care facility upon their request. Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and DCFS will provide toll-free lines for the public to inquire about Safe Haven Relinquishment. Parents who have relinquished a child may contact DCFS to inquire about their parental rights or provide medical information. The amendment also updates department titles.

DCFS held a public hearing on July 25, 2017 and no comments were received on the proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of State Register for publication in the October issue of the *Louisiana Register*. This Rule is effective October 1, 2017.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to you concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Rhenda Hodnett, Ph.D., LCSW

Assistant Secretary for Child Welfare

Holmett

